## C.2 ATTACHMENT CBOC AGENDA FEBRUARY 24, 2016

## CBOC CHAIR TOM PANAS REPORT TO THE BOARD OF EDUCATION ON FEBRUARY 10, 2016

Good evening President Enos, members of the Board, and district staff. My name is Tom Panas and I am here to deliver the report of the CBOC Chair.

At its January 27 meeting the CBOC held its annual election for officers. By a unanimous vote Christine Kelly was elected Vice-Chair of the CBOC, Anton Jungherr was elected Secretary of the CBOC, and I was elected Chair of the CBOC. The new Executive Committee is looking forward to a productive year for the CBOC and is working with the staff to schedule a meeting to learn about any particular items to which the staff feels the CBOC needs to pay particular attention.

The CBOC has started work on the 2015 annual report that the CBOC is required to produce each year. We are looking forward to our joint meeting with the Board on March 30 and we value this opportunity to communicate directly with the Board.

I would particularly like to thank Mark Bonnett, Luis Freese, Lisa LeBlanc, and the rest of the staff for the work they have done creating reports to help the CBOC do its job better. We have come an enormous way in the past year.

I'd like to remind the Board that it has an obligation to respond to all recommendations of the CBOC within 60 days. If the Board has any suggestions to help facilitate this process please contact me or any other member of the CBOC's Executive Committee.

Thank you for your time this evening.

February 10, 2016